

Intergroup Meeting Minutes

7/4/2024

Meeting called to order	6:30pm	
Attendance	Sign-in	11
	Online	2
	Head Count	13




Officer Reports

Secretary Judy W. Present	Prior Meeting Minutes (posted @ aaharrisburg.org) New Member Shout Out: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Gil from Big Book Study Group West Treasurer's Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Total Cash Balance: \$8,545.80. See Treasurer's Report for details. 	Minutes Approval Motion: Jose A. Second: Mike G. All Yays 0 Nays Motion Passed
Treasurer/Co & Finance Sub Joe B. / Vacant Present		
Chairperson Sabrena H. Present		Report Approval Motion: Jose A. Second: Deb T. All Yays 0 Nays Motion Passed
Co-Chair Jim K. Present		

Committee Reports

Central Office & Hotline (717-234-5390) Matt N. ---	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Big Book Study East Group passes the hotline to Dillsburg Group for August. Matt will not be here next month; may be available by Zoom for briefings or consultations. 2025 Hotline open for groups to volunteer. 																																
Literature Joyce T. ---	Out: \$471.00 Donated: \$220.00 In: \$0 Total Inventory: \$691.00																																
Corrections Mandi D. --- Steve T. Present	<table border="0"> <tr> <td></td> <td>♂</td> <td>♀</td> <td>Notes</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Dauphin Co.</td> <td>✓</td> <td>✗</td> <td>• ♀ DC: No meetings yet</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Dauphin Co. WR</td> <td>✓</td> <td>✓</td> <td>• ♀ WR: Need volunteers</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Cumberland Co.</td> <td>✓</td> <td>✗</td> <td>• ♀ CCW: Low attendance; want NA</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Perry Co.</td> <td>✓</td> <td>■</td> <td>• ♂ SCI: Going Well Avg. 12 inmates/week</td> </tr> <tr> <td>SCI Camp Hill</td> <td>✓</td> <td>■</td> <td>• ♂ CC: 3-5/wk. Good</td> </tr> <tr> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>• ♂ DC: Things settling down; less lockdowns; more attendance 5-7/week</td> </tr> <tr> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>• ♂ PC:</td> </tr> </table>		♂	♀	Notes	Dauphin Co.	✓	✗	• ♀ DC: No meetings yet	Dauphin Co. WR	✓	✓	• ♀ WR: Need volunteers	Cumberland Co.	✓	✗	• ♀ CCW: Low attendance; want NA	Perry Co.	✓	■	• ♂ SCI: Going Well Avg. 12 inmates/week	SCI Camp Hill	✓	■	• ♂ CC: 3-5/wk. Good				• ♂ DC: Things settling down; less lockdowns; more attendance 5-7/week				• ♂ PC:
	♂	♀	Notes																														
Dauphin Co.	✓	✗	• ♀ DC: No meetings yet																														
Dauphin Co. WR	✓	✓	• ♀ WR: Need volunteers																														
Cumberland Co.	✓	✗	• ♀ CCW: Low attendance; want NA																														
Perry Co.	✓	■	• ♂ SCI: Going Well Avg. 12 inmates/week																														
SCI Camp Hill	✓	■	• ♂ CC: 3-5/wk. Good																														
			• ♂ DC: Things settling down; less lockdowns; more attendance 5-7/week																														
			• ♂ PC:																														
Treatment Centers & Institutions Jose A. Present	<table border="0"> <tr> <td>Arkview Recovery</td> <td>✗</td> <td>• Mike G. reported Concept 90 snafu; confusion about which groups are responsible when. He suggested Arkview concept. Contact at Gaudenzia didn't know what was going on. Jose will contact Thomas. Recommend rotating groups rather than individual groups serving for years.</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Concept 90</td> <td>✓</td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Common Ground</td> <td>✓</td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Conewago Place</td> <td>✗</td> <td>• Norm proposed discussing a different approach in New Business.</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Daystar</td> <td>✓</td> <td>• Arkview open for groups to participate.</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Keystone facility</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> </table>	Arkview Recovery	✗	• Mike G. reported Concept 90 snafu; confusion about which groups are responsible when. He suggested Arkview concept. Contact at Gaudenzia didn't know what was going on. Jose will contact Thomas. Recommend rotating groups rather than individual groups serving for years.	Concept 90	✓		Common Ground	✓		Conewago Place	✗	• Norm proposed discussing a different approach in New Business.	Daystar	✓	• Arkview open for groups to participate.	Keystone facility																
Arkview Recovery	✗	• Mike G. reported Concept 90 snafu; confusion about which groups are responsible when. He suggested Arkview concept. Contact at Gaudenzia didn't know what was going on. Jose will contact Thomas. Recommend rotating groups rather than individual groups serving for years.																															
Concept 90	✓																																
Common Ground	✓																																
Conewago Place	✗	• Norm proposed discussing a different approach in New Business.																															
Daystar	✓	• Arkview open for groups to participate.																															
Keystone facility																																	
Intergroup Website Jose A. Present	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nothing to report. We don't have to spend any money for the next couple months. 																																
Public Info/CPC Sondra S. Absent	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report. 																																
Activities Vacant ---	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> "Roll-in, Roll-out Campout" coming up. Details TBA. Chili Cookoff 3rd week of October. 																																

<p>District 36 Josh B. Absent</p> 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No Report
<p>Unity Mike G. Present</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Attended one meeting; As Bill Sees It group is now a member.
<p>PENNSCYPAA Host Committee Haley S. Absent</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Jesse reported that they filled positions on the Host Committee. This coming Saturday 7/8 first business meeting at 442 Hummel Ave., Lemoyne. Planning events; outreach. Getting organized & excited. Anyone interested in participating is welcome.
<p>History Norm S. Present</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Irena doing a write-up on decades. Going to press after that. History book cost: \$1600.
<p>AI-Anon Amy E. Absent</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report.
<p>Accessibility Joe E. Absent</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report.

Unfinished Business

- Jim K will schedule another meeting of the Intergroup **Group Inventory** Ad-hoc Committee after hearing back from members about availability.

New Business

- Mike G. proposed that Jose speak with Thomas at Concept 90 about basing format on Arkview.

Arkview Meeting Format	
Motion:	Mike G.
Second:	Todd D.
All Yays	0 Nays
Motion Passed	

Home Group Reports

Send event flyers to <mailto:info@aaharrisburg.org>!

- Monique from 19th St. Group Activity committee they are having a regular game night on the third Saturday July 20 with an ice cream social at 8pm.

Adjournment *Motion:* Jose A. *Second:* Norm S. *Time:* 7:08pm